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STAFF’S MOTION FOR CLARIFICATION 

 

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and submits this 

Motion for Clarification of the Commission’s November 2, 2011 Report and Order.  In support 

of its request, Staff states: 

1. Commission regulation 4 CSR 240-2.160(4) permits the Commission to correct 

its orders nunc pro tunc. 

2. On November 2, 2011, the Commission issued its Report and Order denying 

Ameren Missouri’s request to revise certain tariff sheets. 

3. In paragraph 17 if the Report and Order, the Commission cites Ameren Exhibit 3, 

Mr. Shoff’s Direct Testimony, in support of the finding “Under the Total Resources  

Cost (TRC) test, a measure in the Energy Efficiency Program with a TRC value greater than 1 is  

not cost-efficient.”   

4. In his Direct Testimony, Mr. Shoff testified “A TRC ratio greater than 1.0 

indicates that a measure is cost-effective.”  (Ameren Ex. 3, 2:22.) (emphasis added).   

6. In this same regard, it appears that paragraph 18 of the Commission’s  

Report and Order was intended to state “there were at least 7 measures with a TRC value  

of less than 1,” rather than “greater than 1.” 
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WHEREFORE, Staff requests that the Commission clarify its Report and Order as 

discussed above.   

       Respectfully submitted, 

   

       /s/ Lera L. Shemwell 
       Lera L. Shemwell 

Deputy General Counsel   

 Missouri Bar No. 43792 

 

       Attorneys for the Staff of the  

       Missouri Public Service Commission 

       P. O. Box 360 

       Jefferson City, MO 65102 

       (573) 751-7431(Telephone) 

       (573) 751-9285 (Fax) 

       lera.shemwell@psc.mo.gov  

 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, or transmitted by 

facsimile or electronic mail to all counsel of record this 8
th
 day of November, 2011. 

 

       /s/ Lera L. Shemwell 
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